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North Arlington Board of Education 

George McDermott, President Joseph Ricciardelli, Vice President 

Stanley Titterington, Trustee   Anthony Blanco, Trustee   Mary Alice Martin, Trustee   

Stephen M. Yurchak, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools  

Kathleen McEwin-Marano, School Business Administrator/Board Secretary 

Winter  Concert Schedule 

 

Ý Dec.  7 High School 

Ý Dec. 15 Middle School  

Ý Dec. 19   Washington School  

Ý Dec. 20 Jefferson School  

Ý Dec. 21 Roosevelt School  
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Recently the North Arlington High School Class of 1965 celebrated their 50 year reunion.  As part of the celebration, the 
Reunion Committee decided to make a donation to the high school.  Collaborating with the high school administration, the 
Committee decided to be part of a school wide initiative of improving school culture and therefore reduce instances of 
Harassment, Intimidation, and Bullying.  The students of North Arlington High School have helped to define the positive 
attributes that North Arlington ¯Vikings° embody.  These positive attributes were printed on a sign under the title, ¯Vikings 
Value.°  This sign hangs in every classroom as a consistent reminder of what being a North Arlington ¯Viking° is all about.  
The Class of 1965 donated a very large version of this sign, which hangs in the main hallway.  

9ƭŜŎǝƻƴ 5ŀȅ ŀǘ WŜũŜǊǎƻƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

The students at Jefferson School participated in a school -wide Election Day celebration.  Students were able to cast their 
vote on which story book character they would choose for president¤Max or Grace.  Each student had a voter I.D. card and 
placed their ballot in the ¯Ballot Box°. It was a close race¤Grace was the winner! 

 

Pictured with the òVikings Valueó sign are (from left to 

right) Dennis J. Kenny, Assistant Principal, Janet          

Wollmann, Eugene Szura, Carol Robb, Committee Members, 

and Christopher Mingoia, Principal.  Missing from the     

picture are Marion Economo and Diane Szura, Committee 

Members.  The Advisor to the Class of 1965 was Mrs. Millie 

Azarian.  

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴŀƭ ¢ŜȄǘ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŀǘ  

wƻƻǎŜǾŜƭǘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

Students from Mrs. Arena®s 1st grade class have been 
learning about how to write informational texts. After 
doing research and writing their own informational 
texts on bats and pumpkins, the students shared their 
writing with students in Mrs. Malanga®s kindergarten 
class.  Kudos to Mrs. Malanga and Mrs. Arena for   
working together and helping students to form these 
important peer relationships!  Pictured are Reese 
Maver and Devyn Sullivan conferring about the writing 
piece and demonstrating the beauty of collaboration!   



   Page 3  
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On Tuesday, November 1 st, The National Honor Society in coordination  with HANDS Inc. held the annual Casino Night in the 
North Arlington High School cafeteria. HANDS Inc. is a social organization dedicated to the developmentally delayed (DD) 
adult population. The HANDS mission is to provide opportunities for DD adults to socialize with their peers and to give high 
school - and college -aged students an opportunity to interact, socialize, and gain valuable life experiences  .  For the night, 
members of the HANDS organization came to North Arlington High School to enjoy a night of fun games, crafts, and danc-
ing. Without a doubt, everyone had a smile on their face for the entire night. In fact, since it was such an enjoyable night,  the 
members of HANDS are coming back to NAHS on February 7 th for a  Valentine®s Day dance!  

²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ IƻƴƻǊǎ hǳǊ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ 

On November 9, 2016, the staff and students at Washington School celebrated Veterans® Day and honored four incredible 
veterans, Mr. Anthony Alho, Mr. Art Lemise, Mr. John Pomponio, and Mr.  Jeff Bouquio.   Maureen Keegan, a teacher at  
Washington School, explained the importance of Veteran®s Day as well as the purpose of the G.I. Go Fund, which provides 
assistance to all military veterans.  Each staff member donated $5.00 to support this incredible fund and wore red, white, an d 
blue to honor all the men and women who bravely served and protected our nation.  In addition, a few of Washington 
School®s fifth grade students led us in reciting the Pledge of  Allegiance as well as singing, God Bless America .  The students 
also recited a poem about Veterans® Day, by Cheryl Dyson.  It was a very special and patriotic morning at Washington 
School!  
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NAHS Students proudly working on their projects.  

¢ƘŜ aŜƳƻǊȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 

North Arlington High School®s talented Independent Art students in Ms. DuJack®s class took part in The Memory Project , a 
charitable nonprofit organization that invites art teachers and their students to create portraits for youth around the world  wh o 
have faced substantial challenges, such as neglect, abuse, loss of parents, violence, and extreme poverty. Each Independent 
art student created a beautiful rendering of a child from Columbia. Students used a pencil with blending techniques and even 
added the child®s favorite color to the illustration. Upon completion, the portraits are hand delivered to the children and a video 
is created and sent to the participating school so that students can see the children receive their portraits. The portraits act  as 
a meaningful keepsake to each child and also creates a valued opportunity of understanding, kindness, and global        
awareness through creativity for senior art students.  

Ms. DuJackõs students pose with their finished products: 

Top Row: Justin Groome, Taylor Hays, Aristidis Pavlis, 

John Mera,  

Bottom Row:  Nour Mohamed, Julia Guglielmelli, Priscilla 

Castro, Mariam Beshara  Not pictured: Melody Ortiz  

bƻǊǘƘ !ǊƭƛƴƎǘƻƴ aƛŘŘƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ DƛǾŜǎ .ŀŎƪ ²ƛǘƘ 
ŀ {ǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ CƻƻŘ 5ǊƛǾŜ 

During the month of November, along with the VFW and       
American Legion of North Arlington, the staff and students of the 
North Arlington Middle School participated in a food drive to assist 
local families in need.   Last year, the middle school collected the 
most food in the district and, as a school again this year, a large 
number of boxed and canned goods were collected.   A       
school -wide competition has become an annual tradition at the 
middle school, with homerooms competing to collect the most 
food.  This year, in a tie, the winning homerooms were Mrs. Tzakis® 
and Mr. Sherman®s homerooms.  Student Council®s elected      
officers, Denise King, Aidan Hughes, Mariana Villa, Mackenzie 
Fitzgerald, Kayla Velez, Brianna Vargas, and Kaitlyn Taylor assisted the gentlemen from the VFW and American Legion to load 
two cars full of the donations.  This Student Council sponsored event was a tremendous success.   Thank you to all who 
brought in donations to help those in need.   


